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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, MARCH 15,  2018
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Long, City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Todd Titus and Jim Reynolds
Department Heads present: Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Street Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Barry Stroup, Fire Chief; Matt Bruss, Police Chief; John Stephens, Building Inspector; Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent

City Council Members Present were:   Doug Adams
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes from the February 15, 2018 meeting.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Jim Reynolds made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Community Crossings Matching Grant bid from Gaunt & Son has been approved by Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent.  Gaunt & Son submitted the bid of $711,985.  Gaunt & Son also included a non-collusion affidavit; Insurance Policy and Bond.  The time frame for paving would be when the weather breaks in April and continuing throughout the summer.  Todd Titus made a motion to accept the bid.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Fire Chief Barry Stroup presented the Board of Works with an advertisement for a new Ambulance for the Department, planning to be purchased in 2018.  Mayor Long made a motion to approve the advertisement.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.    
2.  Bids were opened for the demolition of the brick veneer wall at 131 S Wabash Street.  Smith Masonary submitted the only bid.  There bid was $14,900, which covers removing the brick veneer, installing a cap and taking precautionary measurers to protect the roof of the Masonic Lodge.   Jim Reynolds questioned if the bid covered repairing the wall behind the brick veneer as it is interior brick.  John Stephens said the repair was covered in the bid.  Mr. Stephens also stated that they need to get permission from the Masonic Lodge in written agreement to access the wall from their roof.  Mayor Long told Mr. Stephens to make sure they had insurance to cover damages.  Todd Titus made a motion to take the bid under advisement.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
3.  Engineering Contract for North East Business Park extending Ringel Avenue and building the bridge over Charley Creek.   Was awarded to Butler Fairman and Seufert, Inc. with cost not to exceed $109,500.  Mayor Long informed the Board the Bond issue was approved by the City Council in 2017.  Mayor Long made a motion to approve the contract for Ringel Avenue Extension and Bridge.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
Todd Titus made a motion to take the bid under advisement for review.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn.  
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, April 5, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
_________________________________________________
Scott Long




Mayor
________________________________________________
Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________
Jim Reynolds                                                   Member

The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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